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Universal Periodic Review of the Central African Republic 
9 November 2018
Intervention by the delegation of Estonia

Estonia warmly welcomes the delegation of the Central African Republic to its 3rd UPR.
We recognize that the Central African Republic has taken several steps to implement its previous recommendations. We are especially pleased that the country has acceded to the CAT, OPCAT, and to the Optional Protocol to the CRC on the involvement of children in armed conflict. We encourage the government to take all measures necessary to fully implement these commitments. Estonia recognizes the commitment of the Central African Republic to the international criminal justice system, including the ICC, and encourages the Government to prioritise the operationalization of the Special Criminal Court and provide it with necessary resources to exercise its duties. We further encourage the government to fight sexual and gender-based violence and to fully implement the UN Security Council resolutions on women, peace and security.
Estonia would like to recommend the following:
- to ratify and fully implement the Convention on the Prevention and Punishment of the Crime of Genocide;
- ensure accountability for human rights violations, including within the armed forces and all parties of the peace process;
- take all necessary measures to reduce preventable neonatal and maternal mortality;
- ratify the Second Optional Protocol to the ICCPR.
We wish the Central African Republic every success in the review meeting.
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